Oxford Planning Commission Minutes for Meeting on September 13, 2011

Attendance: Patsy Burke, Jackie Ellis, Erik Oliver, Jim Patrick, and Hoyt Oliver (liaison)

Chairman Erik Oliver opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.

Old Business:

1. Minutes for the August 9, 2011 meeting of the Oxford Planning Commission were reviewed and unanimously approved as submitted.

2. Chairman Oliver reported that since the last meeting, Oxford College had appealed the Planning Commission recommendation at the City Council meeting and the City Counsel had approved the location of the shuttle stop as proposed in the revised application.

3. Chairman Oliver reported that the pavilion proposed by Oxford College which was approved by the Planning Commission in August 2011had been completed.

4. Chairman Oliver reported that no new comments on the draft ordinances had been received from Planning Commission members. Hoyt Oliver reported that no changes would be made in the existing Drainage Ordinance. A motion was made and unanimously approved to forward the draft ordinances to the City Council with a recommendation to adopt after Chairman Oliver made minor corrections.

New Business:

- 1. Chairman Oliver gave a report on a meeting of the Oxford and Oxford College Coordination Committee. This information exchange meeting has been held quarterly since 2006. At the meeting an update of the college's capital projects was given.
- 2. Chairman Oliver reported that in future meetings the Planning Commission would discuss ways for Oxford to become more "green" and ways to protect and sustain the quality of life in Oxford. This is in response to a request by the City Council.

Chairman Oliver adjourned the meeting at 7:30 PM

Respectively submitted by Jim Patrick, Secretary